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The village of La Trinidad, located
in the heart of the Sierra Gorda Bio-
sphere Reserve not far from Jalpan and
Xilitla, is eager to welcome cavers and
provide food, shelter, and guides for
those wishing to visit Hoya de la Luz
and other remote pits and caves in the
area.According to the map and descrip-
tion in AMCS Activities Newsletter 5
(where it is mistakenly placed in
Querétaro), Luz has a 188-meter high-
side drop and a 125-meter lower drop.
The pit is about 125 by 200 meters
across and has a nearly flat floor that is
heavily forested. According to the lo-
cals in La Trinidad, it has been nearly
ten years since anyone has visitied the
pit. With a 4x4, it will soon be possible
to drive to within a kilometer of the vil-
lage.

This information is from Jim Conrad,
who works with villages in the reserve
to establish ecotourism projects. Jim
has a web site www.backyardnature.net
and can b e reached at j im@
backyardnature.net. Source: Bruce
Morgan.

In early December 2006, a 41-year-
old man fell to his death down the low
side of the entrance drop in Hoya de
las Guaguas, about 150 meters. He was
part of a large group visited the cave
for vertical practice. The cause of the
accident, which happened at 1 a.m., is
not known now, but a fuller report

should eventually be posted at
er mexico . t r ipo d .com or www
.espeleorescatemexico.org. Source:
Antonio Aquirre Alvárez.

Cueva del Tizar, which has ap-
peared on the deep pits of Mexico list

and, in earlier years, the deep caves list,
should be known by its original name
Cueva de las Murmullos. The lists
have been corrected accordingly. The
map printed here is from Tsaval 5,
magazine of theAsociación Potosina de
Montañismo y Espeleología, April
1998. Source : Fernando Jalomo
Mendoza.

The area surrounding the Naci-
miento del Río Choy was found to be
occupied by a military training base when
cavers attempted to visit it in January
2007. Source: Phillip Schuchardt.

TABASCO
Federico Gómez Martínez, Guada-

lupe Gómez Martínez, and Jesús
Manuel Gómez Matrínez started sur-
veying caves to propose them as tourist
destinations. In May 2001, these mem-
bers of the Grupo Jaguar Extremo
mapped seven caverns in EjidoArroyo
Chispa and two caverns at Ejido
Poana, Tabasco, using a Brunton com-
pass, a 5-meter tape, and a 10-meter

Hoya de la Luz. Jim Conrad.
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